DP&L

August 1, 2018

Via e-Filing

Barcy McNeal

Secretary

Docketing Division

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793

RE: PUCO Case No. 14-0469-EL-BTX
West Milton-Eldean 138 kV Transmission Line Project
Request to Close the Existing Case

Dear Mr. McNeal,

This letter provides notice and requests that The Dayton Power and Light Company
(DP&L) withdraws Case Number 14-0469-EL-BTX. This docket was opened and a Pre-
Application Notification Letter was filed with the board on March 24, 2014. Since that time, the
project was delayed and OPSB Staff recently informed DP&L that, in Staff’s view, the project
would have to be re-filed with a new case number. DP&L is willing to proceed forward on this
basis and, thus, DP&L is not anticipating any further filings of docket 14-0469-EL-BTX and
requests that this docket be closed.

In the near future, DP&L will be filing a new application for the same project.

If you have any questions or require further information, please contact me.

Respectfully submitted,

Randall V. Griffin yd
Chief Regulatory Counsel
The Dayton Power and Light
Company

cc: Jon Whitis, OPSB Staff
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